





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

DAILY BULLETIN – FRIDAY – MAY 27, 2011 (GOLD DAY)

- *Seniors: Please come to the health office anytime Friday, or next week, to pick up your Time Capsule.
- * Any junior or senior who did not receive a favor on prom night and whose name was put on a list by Mr. Kosartes should see Ms. Chachus or Mrs. Gaudiano this week before or after school in Rm. 313 to pick up.
- * Yearbook announcement: There are a number of seniors who have not purchased a yearbook with Miss Rickley. If you would still like to purchase your yearbook, the cost is \$80.00. On June 3rd when yearbooks are handed out to seniors in the Collins Center, there will be extra yearbooks available to purchase on a first come basis. Please note that at this point in time, we are only accepting money orders or cash.
- *All students in grades 8 through 12 are invited to participate in the "National Teen Leadership Program," a weekend leadership training program which will be held on July 15-17, 2011 at Endicott College in Beverly, Mass. The National Teen Leadership Program is giving away \$3000 in cash awards at this year's program for achievement in various areas such as scholastics, community service, and athletics. This weekend is jam-packed with motivational speakers, quality workshops and numerous small group discussions designed to inspire, instruct and promote teamwork, diversity, communication skills and generally instill important leadership concepts. For more information, testimonials, and application instructions please go to: www.ntlp.org/summer-program/apply-inspiration-awards Information is also available in the Counseling Office.
- *Scholarships to study language abroad: The U.S. Department of State through the National Security Language Initiative for Youth is providing merit-based scholarships for eligible high school students (15-18 years of age) to learn less commonly taught languages in summer, semester, and academic-year overseas immersion programs. Additional information is available in the Counseling Office and at www.NSLIforYouth.org or by calling 866-790-2086.
- *The Robotics Club is selling state-of-the-art energy saving LED lightbulbs as a fundraiser. For more information or to order, please contact Ms. Reidy or send an e-mail to Chris@andoverrobotics.com
- *The fitness room is now open on Monday, Wednesday, & Thursday's from 2:25-3:30... on Tuesday's open from 2:15-3:15. Please see Ms. Emery if you have any questions.
- *National Honor Society is offering morning tutoring on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 7:05 am-7:40 am in room 203. Students may drop in for help in any academic area. No appointment is necessary. Please contact Mr. Shea for more details.
- *Do you like to knit, sew or make your own things? Come to the Crafts Club which meets every Thursday after school in room 343.



- *The annual Fourth and Fifth Grade Elementary Track meet is scheduled for Monday, June 13th in Lovely Stadium. As has been done in the past, we would like to use member of the high school track team to assist in administering the meet. These students will be needed at 8:45 am until approximately 2:00 pm.
- *The fitness room is now open on Monday, Wednesday, & Thursday's from 2:25-3:30... on Tuesday's open from 2:15-3:15. Please see Ms. Emery if you have any questions.

*Reminder: It would greatly help if the student's grade (YOG) is included in your Progress Report.

*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Building Issues – Mr. Phillips Keys / Security tags – Ms Jordan Address Forms – Cindy Pilla Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Roseann Camilo

*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.

*Progress Report dates for the 2010-2011 school year are the following: Term 1- week of October 4-8, 2010. Term 2 – week of December 6-10, 2010. Term 3 – week of February 28 -March 4, 2011. Term 4 – week of May 9-13, 2011.



*Kumon Math and Reading Center of Tewksbury is looking to hire students, part-time 4-6 hours/week, grading student work, data entry etc. \$8/hour. Additional information is available at http://www.kumonoftewksbury.com/careers.html. If interested, contact tewksbury_ma@kumon.com or by phone at 978-851-4591.

* Job opportunity - Looking for an upperclassmen interested in mowing a small lawn. The home is on Marion Ave, which is off of lower Central St. Contact Mrs. Saliby at 978-475-4794

*Looking for a student to mow the lawn. Please call 978-475-4794 if you are interested.



OFFICE DETENTION DUTY - 05/23/11-05/27/1

Monday 05/23 Meagher, J Tuesday 05/24 Michaud, R Wednesday 05/25 O'Donnell, K Thursday 05/29 O'Rourke, S Friday 05/27 Ogrodowczyk, D

Ms. Jordan: Grade 11 & 12: Abbasi, Hatim – Hodas, Kelsey Mr. Phillips: Grade 10 & 12: Horsman, Nicole – Nicholson, Crosby Dr. Valverde: Grade 9 & 12: Nieburger, Braden – Zucchino, Bradley

1st Term Ends Monday, November 8, 2010 2nd Term Ends Wednesday, January 26, 2011 3rd Term Ends Tuesday, April 5, 2011 4th Term Ends Last day of school